MEETING OF COUNCIL 10 MAY 2021

Item 8.1 Parliamentarian and Departmental Letters received by the Mayor o
Appendix 5 Letter from The Hon Ben Carroll MP — Minister for Public Transport and Minister for Roads and
Road Safety — Traffic noise along the Western Freeway in Rockbank - dated 3 May 2021
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L4 The Hon Ben Carroll vp

Minister for Public Transport 1 Spring Street

Minister for Roads and Road Safety Melbourne Victoria 3000

Telephone: +61 3 9095 4301

DX210292

Ref: CMIN-1-21-7724

Ms Marlene Kairouz MP

Memberfor Kororoit

Shop 2,11 Commercial Road

CAROLINE SPRINGS VIC 3023
marlene.kairouz@parliament.vic.gov.au
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Dear Ms\Kairouz

Thank you for your letter of 29 March 2021 regarding traffic noise along the Western
Freewayin Rockbank.

I understand community concerns about traffic noise and its impact on the amenity, health
and quality of life of people who live near busy roads and freeways. | have asked
Department of Transport to consider your feedbackin planning and reviews of the road
network.

If you would like to discuss this matter further, please contact David Teague, DoT’s Director
Transport and Planning for the Metroplitan North West Region, on telephone (03) 9313
1270.

Thank you for taking the time to raise this matter.
Yours sincerely
The Hon Ben Carroll MP

Minister for Public Transport
Minister for Roads and Road Safety

Date: 03/05/2021
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